



Lancaster University Archery Club
Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

Date – 21st October 2022

Time – 6.00pm

Week of Meeting: 2

Chair: Adam Pettigrew

Location: Furness

Invitees: Adam Pettigrew (AP), Lucy Clarke (LC), Sky Beardmore (SB), Thea Moores (TM), Liam Wylie (LW), Daniel Hudson (DH), Jesse Phillips (JP), Anna Ferguson (AF), Jamie Walker (JW)

Members Present: Adam Pettigrew, Thea Moores, Jesse Phillips, Liam Wylie, Daniel Hudson, Anna Ferguson, Dave, Rosie

Agenda:

- Officer Reports
- JP's resignation
- Membership and AGB
- Beginner's Course
- Halloween Shoot
- Merlin Trip
- BUTC Transport
- Frostbite / Christmas Shoot
- AOB

Motion:

Officer Reports

AP – emailed Danielle about Vlada – Vlada's fine to come we just need to sort a contract

LC – sent in minibus request for NEUAL novices 26/11/22. Agreed with JP to use a car for NUTC 05/11/22 and in process of organising a team. Emailed Danielle about minibuses without a student driver and waiting a reply.



TM – been sorting out bits with membership – more on that to come. Got the password for the Instagram and have been responding to DMs as well as responding to emails. Paid the NEUAL fees.

JP – taster session – were down 5 coaches but it was the smoothest taster course ever. Lack of finger tabs – S+E sorted it. 70ish students over the course of the night. Managed to retain a lot of people

- Finalised plans for beginners course and laised with coaches
- Told AP to ask about Vlada - Vlada is coming tonight
- Had meeting with AP about resignation
- Had meeting with LC about mini busses and NUTC

LW – fixed some arrows and an arrow tube. Started the equipment talk presentation PowerPoint. Going to just fix up Laura's one.

DH – talked to Ed and need to email someone about the minibus for Merlin

AF – bought the prize for the picture challenge, printed out the sheets. Signed up for a mental health micro course – welfare side

Bad news

JP – going to be head coach for MBA. Resigning December time :(

Membership and AGB

TM - sorted out a couple membership bits. Have a register of people with and without membership / tickets. Going to do door duty

Beginners Course

JP – barebow shooting – going to focus on posture and nocking arrows. 1 coach to 10 beginners. People will be sharing bows at least for now.

LW – will talk through setting up bows

DH – please keep track of which bag your bow came out of

Halloween Shoot



TM – would be fun to do

Merlin

DH - We will beg LUSU kindly. Contacted Merlin – waiting on licences for their new location. If they haven't got it, we go to Loughborough. They want info by the 4/11 – draw length, handedness, colour preference – we have forms. Priority for NEUAL competitors. We can take max 15 if we get a mini-bus. If not it'll be 3 maybeeeeeee 6 if Nye agrees to take aa car load. Marshalls is the same situation because JP could drive? We could take a 9 seater. 19th/11 . JP will take as many people as possible

BUTC Transport

TM - spoke with Lucy about getting a team to BUTC – we can't get a driver from LUSU and aside from JP we don't have any student drivers or even anyone eligible for being a student driver. We don't actually need a minibus we just need someone able to drive a car

JP - TM, LC, JW, DH, could all be student drivers we just can't drive a minibus

Frostbite / Christmas Shoot

JP – lets do one!!! - 8th Nov

AOB

Dave and Rosie – first term the idea is to take as many people as possible. There is a lot of dropout and this can cause issues with LUSU – if they see we're 'doing worse' we'll get less funding. If not enough people go to BUCS, we may no longer be a BUCS club and then we will run into issues with SportLancaster. We may also have issues getting people for the exec

Previously:

- Give the novices a 15 min demonstration and talk. They then send the novices off to shoot with the experienced and the experienced are responsible for helping them
- Also not helpful to put them all on the 'novice' side – they don't get to mingle with seniors



Meeting adjourned – 6.44